
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 20th December 

Key Dates 

Friday 20th December - 

Monday 6th January 
Christmas Holidays! 

Monday 6th January Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 7th January All Pupils return to school  

Wednesday 8th January SnowSports Information Evening (6pm in Sixth Form Lecture Theatre) 

Thursday 9th January Year 11 Art-B visit to Cambridge (all day) 

Monday 13th - Friday 17th 

January 
Year 11 MFL Speaking Mocks 

Thursday 16th January Options Open Evening (6pm) 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. If you are reporting your child’s absence from school today, 

please can you email cam-absence@cambournevc.org by 8:30am every day of the absence 

and leave a message clearly stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor 

group.  If you fail to inform the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to ensure 

the child’s safety. Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume they 

are still at home poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by cam-

absence@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be au-

thorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment and 

out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs to 

leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be excused 

early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help locate 

children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a collection 

from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

If you plan to take your child out of school for any other reason, a Planned Absence Request 

Form must be completed and returned to the school 10 days prior to the absence for authorisa-

tion. Please email any completed forms to cam-absence@cambournevc.org or hand into our re-

ception. The form can be found on our website, or is available from our reception.   

Please note that due to Changes to Section 444 of The Education Act 1996 brought into effect in 

September 2013, the Principal cannot authorise any term time leave unless there are exception-

al circumstances.   

 

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence


A Message from the New Chair of Governors – Jason White 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I’m pleased to introduce myself as the new Chair of Governors for Cambourne Village 

College. It’s an honour to take on this role, and I look forward to working with you, the 

school staff, and the wider community to ensure our children receive the very best op-

portunities. 

Firstly, I would like to extend my sincere thanks to Kris Stutchbury for her dedication 

and commitment as Chair of Governors. Her leadership and support have been invalua-

ble, and I am grateful for the strong foundation she has helped to build. 

I joined the governing board in 2020, and during that time, I have seen first-hand—

through both governance work and my own supply teaching experience at the school 

for a while after the pandemic —the impressive dedication of the leadership team and 

teaching staff. I am proud to be part of a school that not only excels academically but 

also offers such an incredible range of extra-curricular activities. The time and effort the 

staff put into these activities is truly commendable, ensuring that students have access 

to a well-rounded and enriching educational experience. 

Having spent much of my life in education, I believe strongly in the power of schools to 

shape young people’s futures, and I’m excited to contribute to the vibrant community at 

CVC. I’m also particularly excited about the recent opening of the school’s sixth form, 

which represents a significant step forward in offering students even greater opportuni-

ties for their academic and personal development. 

I began my professional career as a French and German teacher before moving to Ger-

many, where I worked as an English trainer, in business development, and managed a 

language school in Munich for 10 years. Since returning to the UK in 2015, I’ve contin-

ued working in education and am now Director of Exams at a language school in Lon-

don. 

As Chair of Governors, my priority is to support the school’s vision for excellence and to 

ensure every student has the opportunity to thrive academically, socially, and personal-

ly. The governors and I are looking forward to working with all of you and to supporting 

the further development of the school. 

If you do need to get in touch with myself or other governors, please don’t hesitate to 

reach out via the Clerk to the Governing Body: Terri Bonnett (tbonnett@catrust.co.uk)  

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

With best wishes, 

Jason White 

Chair of Governors 

 

mailto:tbonnett@catrust.co.uk


Travelling to and from school safely. 

Please encourage your children to follow the highway code when they are travelling to and from 

school and if they do travel down Swansley Lane, to be sensible, be safe and follow the sugges-

tions below.  

The Highway Code - Rules for cyclists (59 to 82) - Guidance - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  

A safer Highway Code for cyclists | Cycling UK   

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/rules-for-cyclists-59-to-82
https://www.cyclinguk.org/safer-highway-code-cyclists?gad_source=1&gclid=CjwKCAiA6aW6BhBqEiwA6KzDc2cbU1hBpn_HYIOLzwi6-de3I-5FhnZOWXGczDLJV37dd2rdS03xTxoCGQ4QAvD_BwE


RSHE at CamVC 

During the Spring term, all students will be receiving 
RSHE in their PSHE lessons.  

RSHE stands for Relationship, Health and Sex Educa-
tion and is an essential and mandatory part of the Per-
sonal, Social, Health & Economic education that we 
deliver here at CamVC.  

Details of what we cover is available on the school 
website, along with external links to sites that might 
help support you in any conversations that occur at 
home, but please be assured that it is all entirely age-
appropriate and carefully and considerately delivered. 

Should you have any questions, do please email me at 
remilne@cambournevc.org 

Year 9 Meningitis & DTP vaccinations – 4
th

 February 2025 

Please refer to the School Post that was sent out on Wednesday 4th December to all the Parent 
and Carers of Year 9 pupils, which has asked you all to consent to, or decline, the vaccination 
offer. If you do not receive the School Post please let us know as soon as possible and we can 
send the NHS’s letter and information to you individually. 

 
As usual, the school will simply be hosting the Vaccination UK Immunisation team. If you have 
any queries about the vaccination itself, or the booking process, please contact the vaccination 
team direct hct.csaiscambspb@nhs.net 

Thank you.  

Holiday Orchestra Christmas course 2024 open for bookings 

 We are very pleased to announce that the Cambridgeshire Holiday Orchestra Christmas 
course taking place Friday 27th- Monday 30th December 2024 at West Road Concert Hall, 
Cambridge is open for bookings.  

Holiday Orchestra is for all young people aged 7-18 no matter their musical experience. 

Further details of our plans, timetables and a link to the booking forms can be found here where 
you will find comprehensive course information. 

Best wishes,  

Cambridgeshire Holiday Orchestra committee.  

https://www.cambournevc.org/curriculum/pshe.php
mailto:remilne@cambournevc.org
mailto:hct.csaiscambspb@nhs.net
https://www.holidayorchestra.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/COURSE-INFORMATION-FOR-CHRISTMAS-2024.pdf


https://www.holidayorchestra.org.uk/


 

Film Of The Week (FOTW) 
 

As you hopefully all know by now, my name is Mrs Milne, and I am Head of 
Film Studies here at CamVC. As a HUGE lover of Film, I thought it would be 
nice to share my weekly recommendations for you as a family to view. Some 
you will have seen or heard of, others will be a little more obscure, but all will be appropriate for 
the whole family and something for you all to share and enjoy. I will endeavour to select from a 
variety of viewing platforms/streaming sites, so there’ll be something for everyone eventually. 

These recommendations will be moving to our social media platforms in the new year but, fear 
not, they will still be there as I attempt to help you all discover and re-discover some absolute 
film essentials! 

My FOTW this week is a double bill, and that was an impossible feat as it could be a quadruple 
bill and there would still be more to recommend!  

 

 

As we’re fully in the festive season, I would be remiss if I did-

n’t recommend this absolute classic!  

It’s a Wonderful Life (available on Amazon Prime) tells the 

story of a man who is down on his luck and feeling desper-

ate. After George Bailey (James Stewart) wishes he had nev-

er been born, an angel (Henry Travers) is sent to earth to 

make George's wish come true. Thus begins some of the 

most beautiful cinema ever created; you’ll laugh, you’ll cry 

and you will NEVER hear a bell ring without thinking of Clar-

ence, ever again! A beautiful family film that reminds every-

one that life is a gift. 

 

 

 

 

Next up, I’m going full Santa!  

The Christmas Chronicles is a rare thing; a modern film that 

immediately placed itself into the annals of essential Christ-

mas movies! The film tells the story of siblings Kate and Ted-

dy, who decide to film Santa delivering presents. Teddy 

thinks it will help Kate face up to certain ‘realities’, instead 

they capture then actually meet the real Santa Claus 

(expertly played by a joyful Kurt Russell). Chaos and a little 

bit of singing and dancing ensues as the children help Santa, 

meet Mrs Claus (an AMAZING cameo!) and rediscover the 

true meaning of Christmas. 



 A Boy Called Christmas 

By Matt Haig 

Life was going to change for Nikolas, in ways he 
could never have imagined. Things were going to 
happen to him. 

Good things. 

Bad things. 

Impossible things. 

Father Christmas was not always an old, jolly man 
with a white beard, he was once just a little boy. 

Little Nikolas’s life was not easy. Rarely receiving 
any kind of gift at Christmas, he certainly believed 
in happiness…yet he didn’t experience very much 
of it. Until one day, something magical happened. 
Join Nikolas on a life-changing adventure, full of 
fantastic characters and beautiful moments, and 
watch how one little boy came to be the very sym-
bol of Christmas itself. Full to bursting with festive 
wonder, this story will warm the heart of readers 
young and old.  

(Available from the school library and on SORA) 

 Mind Your Head  

By Juno Dawson 

We all have a mind, so we all need to take care of 

our mental health as much as we need to take care 

of our physical health. And the first step is being 

able to talk about our mental health. Juno Dawson 

leads the way with this frank, factual and funny 

book, with added information and support from clini-

cal psychologist Dr Olivia Hewitt. Covering topics 

from anxiety and depression to addiction, self-harm 

and personality disorders, Juno and Olivia talk 

clearly and supportively about a range of issues 

facing young people's mental health - whether fleet-

ing or long-term - and how to manage them, with 

real-life stories from young people around the 

world. 

(Available from the school library and on SORA) 



Un-named Lost Property Items that have 

been handed in between: 

16th - 20th December 2024 

Size 42-44 



Any items not col-

lected within 4 

weeks, will be do-

nated to charity.  

Contact the College Reception or 

email  

thecollege@cambournevc.org if you 

recognise any items. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


To start in 

January 

2025 



New Catering Menus for 2025 

When all pupils return in January, there will be new menus from our caterers Innovate.  

These roll over every 3 weeks and can be seen below—as well as on our website: https://

www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering  

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering












https://www.independence.co.uk/pages/writing-competition


We have a number of good quality second hand 

uniforms available for purchase at a discounted 

rate. Please complete the form: Second-Hand Uni-

form Request and enter details of uniform items 

needed.    

Our Reception is open every weeknight evening in 

term time between 6pm and 8pm so there is an op-

portunity to organise a visit to the school to ‘see 

before you buy’ at hours to suit you. 

Please email our evening receptionist to organise 

a time slot:  

TheCollege@cambournevc.org  

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask 

them to check with their Year team office in the first 

instance, or please email thecol-

lege@cambournevc.org so that we can arrange for 

your child to check our unnamed items. 

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to 

look through our unnamed items to find something 

suitable for them, please ask them to go to their Year 

team office or email the College. 

 Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform 

at any time should contact their Year team (details be-

low), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

Year 7 - Sonia Wilson cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Nicola Smith / Abby Stirling-Clarke cam-

year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Laura Harvey cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Lisa Radburn cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Lou Boyd cam-year11@cambournevc.org  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found 

on the school website. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:TheCollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Safeguarding 

 At Cambourne Village College we work hard to 
make sure that we build up positive relationships 
with the pupils in our care and we hope that we can 
support families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good choices but 
also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the concerns 
of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff play an active role in 
this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address con-
cerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to make sure con-
cerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the ‘Report a 
Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact us via 
cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

Mental Health Text Line 

A new local mental health free text messaging support service 

has launched across Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. HEAR 

85258 is being funded by NHS Cambridgeshire & Peterborough, 

in partnership with the national service SHOUT.  

The free to use text service provides real-time support to people 

who are struggling with their mental health across the county. 

When texting the word HEAR to 85258, the person will be connected to a trained volunteer who 

will offer them calm in a time or place of crisis. During the confidential and anonymous conversa-

tion, the texter will be supported while working on a plan of action and signposted to local and na-

tional mental health services.  

Texting HEAR to 85258 is free, discreet and runs 24/7. It won’t appear on a mobile bill and re-

quires no app, data, password, or registration. It is available for anyone who lives, works or stud-

ies in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. 

For more information about what mental health services are available in Cambridgeshire and Pe-
terborough, visit www.keep-your-head.com 
If you feel your or somebody’s life is at risk due to their mental health, dial 111 and listen for the 
option for the mental health crisis team. 

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org
https://www.keep-your-head.com/
https://www.keep-your-head.com/


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSO - Sonia Wilson 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSO - Nicola Smith & Abby Stirling-

Clarke 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSO - Laura Harvey & Sam 

Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSO - Lisa Radburn 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSO - Lou Boyd 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 business hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org

